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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
February is World Understanding Month
President’s Report
Greetings Fellows,

A brief report this week as Rotary business is well in hand with our Centenary Celebration evening progressing well under the guidance of Ray McCluskie.

Niall King has the Trish Foundation Golf Day on Thursday 17th  Feb. all mapped so if you cannot participate in the golf day please give consideration to attending the dinner that evening, this will be a transfer meeting from the previous night.

Last Friday evening I was unable to attend the Presidents meeting. Following the hailstorm last week I have been going “flat chat” to keep up with the demand from my customers with hail damaged cars.

I have however been in contact with DG Lloyd Roever and we have agreed that money collected for the Tsunami victims relief will best be handled by District, particularly by RAWCS (Rotary Australia World Community Service). DG Lloyd has been in consultation with other DG’s and this seems to be the general feeling. This is also the only way that we can guarantee you that every cent collected will be used in the most needed areas. I will report further when we have more information from Friday night’s meeting.

Steve Taylor reported last week on the progress of “Bike the Park”. I have also received copies of emails via Rod McDougall re the event. Steve and the team of experts have already done wonders and there is more to come. 

This will be a huge event and I will be looking for every Club member to participate in the running of the event in some way. I will keep you informed as we progress, 
Until then,

 “LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY”
President Keith.
To-Night’s Guest Speaker
*****************************
Robert McDonald

Car Design and Insurance Costs
Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays
11/02/2004
Welwyn Petersen

Anniversaries
14/02/2004
Keith & Lillian Stockall

Last Meeting
****************************
Unfortunately Michelle Nash was ill on the night and was unable to tell the Club about ‘Success Masters’.

However, Sean Nash was able to fill-in on the night and talked to the Club about “The Evolution of Australian Television”. Sean was introduced by Richard Horwood who told us that Sean has worked as a writer, producer and director in Australian television and with production companies such as Crawford Productions for the last five decades.
Sean began his talk with the comment that Australian TV is going through a time of rapid change since he began in the industry at the age of twelve and this change is accelerating. The latest media productions are now aimed at the mobile phone market with 30 second. downloads and to Taxis with a menu of eight to ten minute segments. The TV stations all jumped on the reality TV bandwagon to counter the cable TV networks but this is now failing and they are moving back to drama. The drama is now more of a storytelling format based on true events. Television also offers help to our youth with the Youth Eisteddfod Challenge for groups of school pupils to produce a short film. Sean gave the example of a group of ten students who chose to try for the Youth Eisteddfod instead of expulsion for drug use. 
The effect of the “soap” dramas such as ‘Home and Away’ on young viewers is obvious. For example the condolences received when a long-term character dies or the eulogies written at the North Head site where the death occurred. 
Sean was thanked by Brian Hennell and the interest of the members can be summed up by Sal Tosto who tried to convince Sean to produce a drama based on hairdressing. (Perhaps Sal thinks he can do a better job than Warren Beattie).
Visitors

Umesh and Anuradha Kamkolkar from the Rotary Club of Rylestone/Kandos. Now proposed as new members of Strathfield Rotary Club.
Brian Driver from the Wagga Wagga Rotary Club.

Coming Events

****************************
"Rotary Charity Golf Day"

Thursday 17 February 2005

Contact Niall King or Ray Wilson

Rotary Centennial Celebrations

Wednesday 23 February 2005
Neil Diamond Concert
Friday March 11th, 2005. Tickets allocated.
District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra. Contact Conference Chairman Ted Ingall.
Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride)
Sunday 1st May 2005.  All members required to make this a successful fund raiser. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.

Next Rotary Meeting

****************************
16th February2005
Malcolm Little OAM:
St. Johns Ambulance
Future Club Meetings
****************************
23 February2005
Rotary Centennial Celebration Evening
Announcements

****************************
From President Keith Byrn: -

· This week is the ‘Last Chance’ to register for the Special Activities at the District Conference in Canberra.
· Commitment sheet for the Golf Day and the dinner after (The dinner will be a transfer meeting on Thursday 17 February 2005 from Wednesday 16/02/2005).

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame: -

· Letter from Ashfield Children’s Home for the Club to be part of a Strategic Directions forum run by a consultant, Jan Smith, on 1st March, 2005, 1:00pm to 3:00pm
· A mental Health forum to be held at Granville RSL on 3rd March, 2005, 6:30pm for 7:00pm.
From Treasurer Allan Petersen: -
· Five members still to pay semi annual dues for Jan-Jun 2005 @  $115.00
· Have you paid for your 2004 Christmas Cakes &/or Puddings?
From Director Bradley Ayres : -
· In the February/March period, our district will be visited by a GSE Group from the USA. After they attend the conference in Canberra, we need to billet them with Strathfield Members on Sunday 20 March and Monday 21 March. If you think you have a spare bed for these two nights, please contact Bradley Ayres.
From Director Paul Giammarco : -
· BowelScan Project has begun.
From Niall King: -
· The Strathfield Rotary Golf Day is only three weeks away.

From Steve Taylor: -
· The Olympic Park Bike Ride will be held on the 1st May 2005. The major sponsor is WS FM who has promised funding and advertising for the event.
· A skills challenge is also being organised for the event with many prizes including a $1000 bike donation from Avanti.

· A new route is being devised for the event to reduce staffing demands.

From Brian Johnson: -
· Shirley Del Prado is working in Wagga Wagga for 3 months and did a great job on the BBQ for the Bendigo Bank re-opening in Homebush last Sunday. However the poor weather and attendance limited our takings to $120.

From Keith Stockall: -
· Reported that he had an email from Shirley about a Rotary meeting she attended in Wagga Wagga; she says they do things different in the country.

From Bob Templeman: -
· Asked members to read the questions to be discussed at the Resolutions Forum at the District Conference in Canberra.

· The Club will hold a forum to formulate our views before the Conference.

From Ray McCluskie: -
· Brian Hennell will be our MC for the Centenary of Rotary dinner.

· Four other Clubs will attend our celebration.

From Anuradha Kamkolkar: -
· Anuradha will be attending a women’s conference in India for “The Art of Living” in June, 2005.

Raffle

The raffle raised $205.00.
1st prize Ray McCluskie
–Golf Shirt
2nd prize Kevin Freund
– Bottle of wine

3rd prize Niall King
–Dinner next week 

Statistics 
· $102.70 raised by the Sergeant.
· 13 apologies

· 5 non apologies
· $107.50 raised by the Sergeant 
Bike the Park 

A reminder from Rod McDougall that Bike the Park will be held once again this year at Sydney Olympic Park, on Sunday 1st May. 
The event is the club’s major fund-raiser this year and maximum support from members is required to help with the many roles, especially marshalling –
Please reserve the date in your diary.

Key contacts within the committee for the ride are:

Sponsorship
Steve Taylor
Marshals
Keith Stockall

Promotion
Euan Watson
Registration
Alan Taylor

Letter from Camille Erskine
****************************
Hey Everyone!!!

How are you all? I hope this email finds you all well, whether it is in the freezing cold of the European winter or you are basking in the hot, southern sun!! Well things are moving along here at a rapid pace. I can't believe it's already February. It only seems like yesterday I said hello to the New Year back in good old Sydney. (Some of you know I was right there with you on that night!!) I've been pretty tired this week as we are performing Swan Lake at the moment. We've had one performance already on Wednesday and I have another on Saturday night and then Monday night. We are also preparing for the premiere of Ballet Mania on 24th February, which if I didn't already write before is a performance showing the development of dance from 17th Century until the present day. So I think it will be quite interesting. I'm in the dance showing 17th Century Court Dances and also an excerpt from Giselle. A couple of weeks ago we had a guest at the Company, Vicky Simon and I knew her from when I was in NZ. It was great to catch up with her and it just shows how small the world is - especially the ballet world!! It was quite hard getting back into the swing of things after coming back from Oz after the wedding. Odette and Garrick looked wonderful and it was an absolutely fabulous day. I could have repeated it over again a hundred times!!  Byron Bay was fantastic as well and it was so great to be in sweltering heat for a change. We all lazed on the beach, drank a lot (of course water among other things!) and basically just had a ball and partied. The beaches are so beautiful and not crowded, so that was nice. I attempted to ride on a surfboard but I feel off and got a big graze on my hip!! It was hard leaving Mum and the family since I'd had such a marvellous time. I guess I should just be grateful that I was able to be there at all and that everything was as perfect as in a dream. I'm also thankful whilst all of these disastrous events were occurring across the world, what with the Tsunami and all, that I found my family and friends all in good health and in one piece. This is what helps me while I'm away - knowing the fact of how much I've been blessed with in life and that when things get tough and I feel alone(which can be frequent at times) I think of those with nothing around the world. I guess everything is relative but we all take so much for granted and everything always can be put into a clear perspective. Life is too short - let's live for the moment!! :) So they were a lot of reflective thoughts! Anyway Prague has been pretty cold as late. We have certainly gone into winter mode if even a bit late. Just when I was thinking at Christmas time and in early January that we had missed the worst of the cold days and nights. Well this weekend we are up for -11C at night! At least it's not getting dark so late in the evening now- probably around 5pm on a clearer day. The comforting element is that we are heading out of the cold and into spring (hopefully sometime this century!). This weekend besides performing, I have my new relatives Nicolas and Stefan, after the wedding, coming from Paris to Prague to visit. I'm looking forward to their visit very much. They come to Prague quite often and I can't wait to go and party with them. (That is after the Swan Lake performance on Sat. night. Well, one has to live and be social!!). I've been meeting many more people again through church. I say it is rather a social place! I just happened to meet another Aussie guy there from Sydney, who's an accountant and been living here for 4.5 years. He lives only a few streets away from me and we meet for coffee and dinner last Sunday. It was so great to share stories with a fellow Aussie. It's amazing how much we had in common. So it's great to have another one of my own here for nationalistic support!! Well I guess I better be off, to hope, skip and jump into bed, or perhaps the best words would be too literally fall into bed. It has been a hard week and it's certainly not over. Up again tomorrow for training in the morning and Sunday is the only day off. But who knows what time of the morning I'll get home on Sunday!! Take care all of you. I miss you all very, very much. More than you know. 
Lots of Love
Cam 
Xoxoxoxoxoxoxoxo
Camille Erskine
(Kamila Erskinová!)
Londýnská 47
Praha 2 - 120 00
Czech Republic
Mob: +420 775 118 224
Tel: +420 224 257 977
tutucamille@hotmail.com
Humour from Our Members

*******************************
Old Geezers

From Allan Petersen
“Geezers” (slang for an old man) are easy to spot:

At sporting events, during the playing of the National Anthem, Old Geezers hold their caps over their hearts and sing without embarrassment. They know the words and believe in them.

Old Geezers remember World War I, the Depression, World War II, Pearl Harbour, Guadalcanal, Normandy and Hitler.

They remember the Atomic Age, the Korean War, The Cold War, the Jet Age and the Moon Landing, not to mention Vietnam.

If you bump into an Old Geezer on the sidewalk, he will apologize. If you pass an Old Geezer on the street, he will nod or tip his cap to a lady. 

Old Geezers trust strangers and are courtly to Women.

Old Geezers hold the door for the next person and always, when walking, make certain the lady is on the inside for protection.

Old Geezers get embarrassed if someone curses in front of women and children and they don't like any filth on TV or in movies. Old Geezers have moral courage. They seldom brag unless it's about their grandchildren.

It I s the Old Geezers who know our great country is protected, not by politicians or police, but by the young men and women in the military serving their country.

This country needs Old Geezers with their decent values. We need them now more than ever. Thank God for Old Geezers!! Pass this on to all the Old Geezers you know.

The Smart Blonde
From Steve Taylor
A guy gets on a plane and finds himself seated next to a cute blonde. He immediately turns to her and makes his move.

“You Know” he says, “I've heard that flights go quicker if you strike up a conversation with your fellow passenger. So let’s talk”.

The blonde who had just opened her book, closes it slowly and says to the guy, “What would you like to discuss?”
"Oh, I don't know”.

“How about nuclear energy?”
"OK" she says. “That could be an interesting topic, but first may I ask you a question?”

“A horse, a cow and a deer all eat the same stuff……Grass.  Yet the deer excretes little pellets, the cow turns out flat patties and the horse produces muffin shaped poo. Why do you suppose that is?”
The guy is dumbfounded. Finally he replies, “I haven't got a clue.” 

"So tell me" she says, "how is it you feel qualified to discuss nuclear energy when you don't know shit?" [image: image3.jpg]
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